



Kenton C. Ward, CFM Surveyor of Hamilton County Phone (317) 776-8495 Fax (317) 776-9628

Suite 188 One Hamilton County Square Noblesville, Indiana 46060-2230

TO: Hamilton County Drainage Board

August 3, 2005

RE: Anna Kendall Drain # 284-Goodrich Arm: Pipe Bursting Project--Final Report

The Hamilton County Surveyor's Office has completed the inspection of the Anna Kendall Drain-Goodrich Arm Pipe Bursting Project by Midwest Mole Inc., at this time the work has been found to be complete and acceptable.

This work was completed as a maintenance project.

The Surveyor's original report dated January 18, 2005 was approved as presented at the Drainage Board Meeting on January 24, 2005 (DRB-8, Page 168.) Estimated Cost per the January 18, 2005 report was \$29,978.00. The Indiana Department of Transportation would be assessed \$22,022.40 for that portion within the US-31 State Right of Way, per Statute. The balance of the project would be paid from the Anna Kendall Drain maintenance fund.

The project consisted of Pipe bursting 250 feet of 12" Clay Tile, replacement of the tile with SDR-17 Polyethylene pipe, excavation of launch and receiving pits and restoration of the asphalt parking lots.

During construction, obstructions were encountered requiring the need for additional excavation and replacement of additional pavement not indicated on the original plan. These costs total \$1,400.00.

The following is a breakdown of the Anna Kendall Drain –Goodrich Arm Pipe Bursting Project costs.

Contractor's Bid Additional Costs Total Reconstruction Costs

\$ 29,978.00 \$ 1,400.00

\$31,378.00

Claim #1

Midwest Mole Inc. Invoice 9038 Includes Additional Costs

Paid: April 26, 2005

Check Number: 2054025 \$ 31,378.00 Claim Submitted to INDOT on April 26, 2005 in the amount of \$22,022.40 INDOT reimbursement received May 6, 2005 in the amount of \$22,022.40

Midwest Mole Inc. was not required to post a surety for the project. Therefore, no surety needs to be released.

The current maintenance fund balance for the Anna Kendall Drain is \$188,812.52. This report is a follow up to the verbal report given to the Board on September 12, 2005 (See DRB 8 page 415).

The Surveyor's Office recommends the Board approve the reconstruction of this drain as complete, and acceptable.

Sincerely

Kenton C. Ward

Hamilton County Surveyor